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January 17, 2019 
File No. 01-0603 (REL) 

Texaco Downstream Properties Inc. 
c/o: Chevron Environmental Management Company 
Attn.: Ms. Carryl MacLeod 
6101 Bollinger Canyon Rd. 
San Ramon, CA 94583 
Sent via email: CMacLeod@chevron.com 

SUBJECT: Transmittal of Closure Letter and Case Closure Summary for 
Texaco Station No. 21-1345, 1998 Whipple Road, Union City, 
Alameda County 

Dear Ms. MacLeod: 

Attached please find the uniform underground storage tank closure letter and the case closure 
summary for the subject site. The current record fee title owners were notified of the proposed 
closure in accordance with Section 25296.20 of Chapter 6.7 of the health and Safety Code. We 
sent a public notification of the proposed case closure to all interested parties, which included a 
60-day public comment period. No comments were received. 

Based on the site specific information and data available in GeoTracker and the Regional Water 
Board’s case file, we conclude that this case meets all the criteria of the State Water Board’s 
Low-Threat Underground Storage Tank Case Closure Policy and that a No Further Action 
determination is appropriate. 

There may be residual petroleum-contaminated soil and groundwater at this site that could pose 
an unacceptable risk as a result of future construction/redevelopment activities, such as onsite 
excavation activities, the installation of water wells at or near the site, or change to a more 
sensitive land use. Contractors performing subsurface activities at the site should be prepared to 
encounter soil and groundwater contaminated with petroleum hydrocarbons, and any 
encountered pollution should be managed properly to avoid threats to human health or the 
environment. Proper management may include sampling, risk assessment, additional cleanup 
work, mitigation measures, or some combination of these tasks. 

https://25296.20
mailto:CMacLeod@chevron.com
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If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Ralph Lambert of my staff at (510) 622-2382 or 
e-mail: Ralph.Lambert@waterboards.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas Mumley 
Interim Executive Officer 

Attachments: Case Closure Letter 
Case Closure Summary 
Site Maps 

Copy sent via email with attachments: 
State Water Resources Control Board 
Underground Storage Tank Cleanup Fund 
Attn.: Mr. Pat Cullen 
Email: Pat.Cullen@waterboards.ca.gov 

Alameda County Water District 
Attn: Ms. Michell Myers and Doug Young 
Email: Michelle.Myers@acwd.com 

Douglas.Young@acwd.com 

Property Owner 
Attn.: Mr. Stephen Ng 
Email: SiewtNg@gmail.com 

TRC 
Attn.: Mr. Gil Fry 
Email: GFry@trcsolutions.com 

Chevron 
Attn.: Shelby Lathrop 
Email: SLathrop@chevron.com 

GHD 
Attn.: Mr. Brian Silva 
Email: Brian.Silva@ghd.com 

mailto:Ralph.Lambert@waterboards.ca.gov



















